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National Infrastructure Planning,  
The Planning Inspectorate,  
Temple Quay House,   
2 The Square,  
Temple Quay,  
Bristol  
BS1 6PN.  
 
Via Email: - Northamptongateway@planninginspectorate.gov.uk 
 
Dear Sirs, 
 
Northampton Gateway Rail Freight Interchange Project – Non-Material Change TR050006 
  
I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed amendment requested by SEGRO to the 
original Development Consent Order (DCO) granted in October 2019 for the Northampton Gateway. 
 
When this application was granted under the National Planning Framework, it clearly stated that: ‘a rail 
terminal capable of handling at least four intermodal trains per day … must be constructed and available 
for use before the occupation of any of the warehousing’ and it specifically prohibited any commercial 
activity until the rail connection was operational.  The SEGRO proposal is clearly in breach of the National 
Policy Statement for National Networks, the National Strategic Rail Freight Interchange policy and the DCO 
granted for the Northampton Gateway Development.   
 
I am concerned that if SEGRO is allowed this amendment this would open the floodgates to other 
developers to adopt the same approach:  ignoring original commitments, bypassing local planning and 
flagrantly breaching national government policy.  There is a strong feeling in the community that SEGRO 
have intentionally used national planning policy to circumvent the local planning legislation.  This would 
significantly undermine public confidence in the national infrastructure planning process. 
 
We draw the inspectorate to the following issues:- 
 

1. This amendment would allow up to 80% of the site to become operational in advance of any rail 
connection, and therefore road serviced only, opening the door to the site operating in perpetuity 
without any rail connection.  There are no obligations for tenants to move freight traffic to rail and 
there are already following proposals in the community to expand the area for warehousing.  A 
further 1.8m sq ft of warehousing is proposed opposite the area of the SEGRO development.  The 
amendment also allows for full use of the site without rail infrastructure in the future if deemed 
necessary. 
 

2. The proposal is being treated as a non-material amendment. When the proposal was granted the 
impact to road infrastructure was assessed based on the rail link being in place.  It is clearly a 
material amendment and should be treated as such, not as a non-material amendment as proposed 
by SEGRO: the ensuing increase in traffic/noise and pollution would have a severe impact on both 
the local environment and local communities such as Blisworth, which already suffers with high 
levels of HGV traffic, particularly when the strategic road network is congested or closed, and traffic 
is diverted from the M1 or A43 through the local villages.   
 






